Niagara University Athletic Association Niagara Halls, N. Y. OFFICE OF DIRECTOR OF ATHLETICS

April 23, 1938

Dr. Forest C. Allen, Coach of Basketball, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Association of Basketball Coaches has appointed me Chairman of the Coaching Ethics Committee. They have requested that I select the personnel for the committee. I would like to have about five members and to have each member represent a different section of the United States.

I would be grateful to you if you can suggest some coach in the Missouri Valley who would be interested in working on this committee. I have always admired the keen interest that you have taken both in the game of basketball and in the Association. I certainly will be guided strongly by your suggestions.

With kindest personal regards and assuring you that I will be grateful for any suggestions which you may care to send, I am

Sincerely,

John J. Gallagher, Director of Athletics.

JJG:JD